
Woman injured in Awendaw shooting
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE
Thursday, Jan. 26, 2023

NORTH CHARLESTON, S.C. – Detectives from the Charleston County Sheriff’s Office continue
to investigate a shooting Wednesday night that injured a woman in the Awendaw area.

Deputies responded about 6:55 p.m. to a report of the shooting at 1063 Theodore Brunson
Road, which is near Highway 17. They found a woman suffering a gunshot wound inside the
home. She was transported to MUSC for treatment of the non-life-threatening injury.

Information gathered early in the investigation indicates that multiple people approached the
home before ringing the doorbell. As a female resident came to the door, someone outside
opened fire through the door, hitting the woman. Another resident in the home was not hurt.

Detectives do not believe the shooting was a random act. There is no known danger to the
community.

There is no detailed description of the assailants, and no arrests have been made. Anyone with
information can call the Sheriff’s Office at 843-202-1700 or Crime Stoppers at 843-554-1111.

UPDATE Friday, March 3, 2023

Detectives from the Charleston County Sheriff’s Office seek the public’s help identifying those
responsible for a shooting that injured an Awendaw woman earlier this year.

About 6:50 p.m. Jan. 24, a video doorbell showed four people near the front porch of a home at
1063 Theodore Brunson Road. The perpetrators rang the doorbell. A short time later, someone
opened fire as one of the residents from the home came to the door, striking the woman.
Another person inside at the time was not hurt.

The victim was transported to a hospital for treatment of non-life-threatening injuries.
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The video captured the moments before the shooting but not the shooting itself. A still image
from the footage shows an assailant who was armed with a pistol and was described as a
slender black male with long dreads.

While no arrests have been made, detectives continue to investigate the case and ask for tips
from anyone who recognizes those responsible. People with information can contact Detective
Will Muirheid at 843-554-2238 or wmuirheid@charlestoncounty.org. Anyone wishing to remain
anonymous can call Crime Stoppers at 843-554-1111.

A short video clip and the incident report are available upon request to
pio@charlestoncounty.org.

A still image from a video doorbell camera shows an assailant involved in the shooting.
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